
 

  
 Procurement Department 
 4 World Trade Center 
 150 Greenwich Street / 21st Floor 
 New York, NY 10007 

July 10, 2018 

 

SUBJECT: REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS FOR THE PERFORMANCE OF EXPERT 

PROFESSIONAL RESILIENCE AND SUSTAINABLE DESIGN SERVICES 

(BUILDINGS) AS REQUESTED ON A “CALL-IN” BASIS DURING 2019-

2022 (RFP# 53303) - ADDENDUM #3 
 

Dear Sir or Madam: 

The following questions were received from an RFP recipient(s). The questions and the 

corresponding Authority answers are provided for your information and use, as appropriate. 

Question 1: Can this contract be used to provide full-service design services for the PANYNJ? 

Answer: Yes   

Question 2: Would holders of this contract be precluded from holding a subsequent full-service 

conventional design or design-build contract?   

Answer: At this time, we do not foresee any conflict of interest between the holder of call-in 

Agreements for these services and any future solicitation for similar services related to project 

specific Sustainable Design or Design-Build agreements. However, we do reserve the right to 

preclude any firm from those solicitations should a possible conflict of interest be identified. 

Question 3:  Does the PANYNJ anticipate that all tasks under this contract will be less than 

$350,000?   

Answer: The value of Tasks can vary from below $350,000 to $1.3M. 

Question 4: What is the anticipated total value of the contract? 

Answer:  These are as needed, call-in services for the years 2019-2022.  No anticipated value can 

be projected. 

The due date for submittal of proposals remains July 26, 2018 at 2:00 P.M. 

If you have any questions, please contact Ms. Nicole Kuruszko, Solicitation Manager, at 

nkuruszko@panynj.gov 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

David Gutiérrez 

Assistant Director 

Procurement Department 

mailto:nkuruszko@panynj.gov

